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Message from Our President      

     Greetings all!  It's July and we still don't 
know when we will be 
able to meet again for a 
general meeting.  Same 
thing for tours, nothing 
on the horizon so far.  I 
talked with Susie about 
the possibility of 
perhaps having an 
outdoor meeting at a 
local park.  Since all 

seating areas in the parks are closed we 
would all have to bring folding chairs and 
we'd still have to maintain the six-foot 
distance.  And, of course, wear face masks.  
Not too practical for a meeting.  So for now, 
we'll just have to wait until things improve. 
Phil 

 
 

"Anyone who stops learning is old, whether at 
twenty or eighty. Anyone who keeps learning 

stays young. The greatest thing in life is to keep 
your mind young."  Henry Ford   

 
Up Coming  Events - 2020 

 

Monthly Meetings 

 
All monthly membership meetings, LOL's and 
Breakfast are suspended until further notice  

    

Most activities are being suspended or canceled 
until the COVID-19 (Corona) Virus pandemic is 
under control.  Best to verify before going. Those 
that we as a club attend and know about will be 
noted here and on our website. It's a fluid situation 
so I will be updating the website calendar as things 
change. 
  
♦ Breakfast and Car Talk - Suspended until  
  the COVID-19 Virus is under control. 
 

 

♦ June-Sept - Auburn Cruise Night has been  
   Canceled. 
 
♦ Oct 4 - Old Auburn Cemetery Tour - Canceled 

 
♦ Dec 6 - Christmas Lunch.  The Ridge Golf & 
    Event Center. We hope! 

 
 

 

T Diggins' Page 1 

https://www.motherlodemodelt.com/


 
Vintage Ford Magazine Binders 

 
Binders to keep your Vintage Ford 
Magazines organized by year. - Free. 
 
Contact John Boorinakas - 530-885-4956 
 

 
 

Dorothy Webb 
 

Long time member Dorothy Webb, wife 
of Milt Webb, passed away recently. 
Dorothy had been in a convalescent 
care facility for several years.   No other 
information at this time.   

 

 
 

 
 

They started as small fruit stand 
 

 

 

 
 

Anniversaries   
      

 

 

 

 

    

           July Anniversaries 
 

Jerry & Toni Moore 14 
  

 

and     Birthdays      
 

 
 
 
 
 
                   June Birthdays 
 

Nich Boorinakis 5   

Erik Lindstedt 10   

Russ Purvis 12   

Sherry Rodriguez 28   
 

. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 T Diggins'  page 2 



From My Shop 
 by Phil Lawrence 

 
           This month I would like to talk about clincher tires.  If you ask ten Model T owners how 
much air to put in a clincher Model T tire you'll more than likely get ten different answers. 
 When I bought my first Model T fifty years ago the man I bought it from told me to keep 
45 pounds in them (they were 30 x 3 ½ tires).  I guess he didn't drive the car much because it 
wasn't very long before I started having more flats than I could count!  Seemed like almost 
every time I would take it out on a tour, you guessed it!  I'd get a flat. 
 In addition to regular flats, from time-to-time when I would go into a turn at a good clip, I 
would wind up shearing the rubber valve stem.  Finally, one of the club members told me to 
put 55 pounds in those tires and, while that didn't stop the problem, it seemed to improve 
things.   
 I used to drive around the neighborhood blowing the exhaust whistle and one day, an 
older neighbor who lived a little ways from our house heard me and came out in the street to 
stop me.  I thought he was probably mad about the whistle blowing but he told me to wait, he 
had something to give me.  He went into the house and came back out with a book in his 
hand.  He said he had been trying to stop me long enough to give this book to me. 
 What he gave me was an original 1921 edition of The Model T Ford Car by Victor W. 
Page.  The book was filled with just about anything you needed to know about the Model T.  I 
thanked him and that night started reading and learning about Model T's.  I was just 16 years 
old at the time and didn't yet know too much about T's. 
 The book covered all aspects of T repair and included the Fordson tractor.  Well, one 
night I got to the section on tires.  On page 173 I found the solution to all my tire problems!  
“Ford front tires should be inflated to 60 pounds, the rear ones to 70 pounds pressure.  The 
rule is 20 pounds for every inch of tire width.”  Words to live by! 
 Of course, Victor Page is referring to the fronts as 30 x 3 inch tires and the rear as being 
30 x 3 ½ inch tires.  Now, to be totally correct, our modern 30 x 3 ½ inch tires are, in reality, 
oversize 30 x 3 ½ tires.  These are really 31 x 4 inch tires, which should take 80 pounds 
pressure!  For the timid among us, 70 pounds should be fine.   
 Why so much pressure?  The clincher tire is a high pressure tire—it needs that high 
pressure for the bead of the tire to stay in place on the rim.  The 21” straight side tires used in 
1926 and 1927 are low pressure tires and are held to the rim by the wire in the bead of the tire. 
 I've heard many owners say that the high pressure makes the car ride hard, or rough, so 
they keep a lower pressure.  All I can say to that is your mileage may vary.  Let your 
conscience be your guide! 
           I don't know if it's general knowledge or not but the way to determine rim diameter 
without measuring is to take the diameter of the tire such as  30 inches and double the width, 

then subtract that total from the tire diameter 
size to get the trim size. So, 3 1/2 inches times 
two equals 7 inches. 7 inches from a 30 inch 
diameter tire is 23 inches which is the rim size. 
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Reminiscing - Photos from Past Tours 
      USFS Robinson Flat - 100 Year Celebration, August 2005 
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Robinson Flat, Continued--     
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2020  Officers 

 
President ------------ Phil Lawrence   530-559-1440 
Vice President ---- Susie Krezman   530-823-7957 
Treasurer ------------Debra Bamber    530-906-7343 

Secretary----------------Steve Short     916-791-7087 
 

Board Members 
 

Gary Krezman -------------916-599-0059 
Edward Rodriguez-------530-906-0844 
John Saylor-----------------916-202-5842  
Sherry Rodriquez---------530-526-4405 
 
Sunshine ---------------  Susie Krezman 
Website & Newsletter - John Saylor - 916-202-5842 

******* 
Address all correspondence to:  
Mother Lode Model T Club 
P.O. Box 4901  
Auburn, CA 95604 

 
The Mother Lode Model T Club was organized and 
became a chapter of the Model T Ford Club of 
America in 1969. The club is a non-profit 
organization dedicated to the personal enjoyment 
of its members through the preservation and 
restoration of the Model T Ford and especially 
through activities involving the use of Model T 
Fords. 
 
Meetings at held on the second Thursday of each 
month with the exception of December, at the 
Sizzler, 13570 Lincoln Way, Auburn, Ca. 5:30 pm 
for dinner, 7 pm meeting.  
 
Membership is open to anyone with an interest in 
Model T Fords. Ownership of a Model T is not 
necessary. 
 
Dues - Annual Dues are $20 per family. 

 

T-Diggins' 
 

Published monthly to keep members informed of 
club activities and to promote participation in club 
events. 
 

Publication copy should be sent to the editor by 
the 25th of the month to be included in the next 
issue. Send all copy to: 7304 Goldwood Way, 
Citrus Heights, Ca 95610 or email to 
j99saylor@gmail.com 

Members are encouraged to join the Model T Ford 
Club of America.  MTFCA members receive the bi-
monthly publication The Vintage Ford, voting 
privileges in national club and can participate in 
the many national club tours and events.  Annual 
dues for the MTFCA is $40.00 payable to: 
The Model T Ford Club of America 
P.O. Box 996 
Richmond, IN.  47375-0996 
Telephone: (765) 373-3106 
www.mtfca.com     

 Club Website 
The Mother Lode Model T Club 
maintains a website at  
https://www.motherlodemodelt.com.  
The website keeps members informed 

of club activities, photos of club 

events and members cars.  The website 
also provides membership information 

an application and introduces those 

new to the hobby to the club.    
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